

Notes

Water Operations Management Team July 1, 2020

Members Attending

Kristin White, Liz Kiteck, Molly White, Mike Ford, Kaylee Allen, Matt Nobriga, Howard Brown, Garwin Yip (Barb Byrne), Carl Wilcox, Kristal Davis-Fadtke

Topics/Actions

- Approval of the 6/24/2020 WOMT Meeting Notes: approved.
- Operational Updates

CVP: Winding up spring pulse on Trinity coming down to a flow of 450 cfs; Sacramento 12,500 cfs; American 3,500 cfs; Stanislaus 200 cfs which is the minimum flow for a "dry" stepped release plan and will be watching for Vernalis salinity and Ripon D.O.; 4 units targeting 3,500 cfs, Outflow standard for July is 5,000 cfs, down from the 7,100 cfs requirement in June, waiting for the next few days on full pumping, arrival of releases in the Delta, Cross Valley Contract water is moving at Banks; San Luis at 275 TAF.

- O SWP: Oroville releasing 3,300 cfs to the Feather and holding for the time being; Delta scheduled outage for weed spraying has concluded with a ramp back up yesterday and today for the upcoming week scheduling at 1,000 cfs to be modified in real time as needed for outflow etc.; about 500 cfs of the 1,000 cfs is transfer water for the SWP, San Luis at 795 TAF.
- Relevant Assessments
 - Revised Operational Outlook
 - o Clear Creek Technical Team
 - Sacramento River Temperature Management
 - o Feather River Operations Group
 - American River Modified Flow Management Standard
 - o Stanislaus River Stepped Release Plan
 - o Delta Summer/Fall Habitat Tracking
- Upcoming Actions
 - Reclamation: waiting on SWRCB approval on fishery response plan for transfers at Banks, waiting on JPOD conveyance agreement with DWR. Waiting on response from the SWRCB on Shasta temperature management plan
 - o DWR: none
 - o FWS: none

- o NMFS: none
- o CDFW: none
- Discussion Items
 - Weekly Coordination Call: Propose a Monthly Pattern (First Wed. of every month), Ad Hoc if Required
 - o Monitoring Team Seasonal Reporting:
 - About 30 WRCS adults stuck between Keswick trap and Keswick Dam. FWS coordinating appropriate actions. Reclamation ROV to assist. Consider incorporation into Livingston Stone National Fish Hatchery improvements.
- Review Elevation Items
 - o Elevation Issues: none
 - o Director Meeting Topics: none

Next Meeting

• Wednesday, July 8, 1 pm, Teams "Call" Only